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COLTON - Property touted as a potential key to solving the city's financial troubles is a step closer to development. 

Negotiations for the land, near the corner of Valley Boulevard and Pepper Avenue, have been completed after several years of failed hopes. 

The Board of Supervisors agreed last week to trade 152,811square feet of county land for 91,437square feet of right-of-way from Colton. The city will also pay $4.1 million to the county as it collects that money in developer impact fees to cover its share of infrastructure costs for nearby Arrowhead Regional Medical Center. 

The land - some of the last vacant property in the city - can propel Colton to the next level as businesses build around the medical center, said Councilman David Toro, who represents the area. 

"This is the ground-breaking point of the city starting to rebuild," Toro said. "For the most part, we want to complement the hospital - bring doctors' offices, restaurants, businesses ... even hotels, so people coming to the hospital have some place to stay." 

Jobs, tax revenue and improved image will follow, Toro predicted. 

Developer Salah Haggag has been waiting three years to bring in a shopping center to do just that. 

"We're planing a build-to-suit shopping center with those properties that will be created in conjunction with the future lessees," Haggag said. "We're not emotionally tied to any one type of project." 

Current plans call for a 
shopping center with restaurants and a gas station. Haggag is seeking food franchises for the project. 

Other businesses should see the emerging market and follow, Toro said. 

"It's a little snowball, and it's going to avalanche," he said. 

That contrasts with earlier plans for a master-planned, 250-acre Superblock, which were blocked in part by the Delhi Sands Flower-loving fly, an endangered species that lives in the area but not the specific plot Haggag is interested in. The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service must approve a Habitat Conservation Plan before construction can begin. 

City Manager Rod Foster, who negotiated the deal with the county, said pre-development for the area could begin as early as May. 

"That's just an outstanding conclusion to this legacy issue, and I thank the county for working with the city to bring closure to this matter," Foster said.




Read more: http://www.sbsun.com/news/ci_17659348#ixzz1HCwHXUJv
